# **Talking Teens**

Talking Teens in a seminar that aims to give parents and carers information about your teenager's brain. The seminars are held on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> August and Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> August from 10am to 2pm. The sessions are held at Rossmere Family Hub. The attached poster will give you more information about the sessions.

## Sport this Week

The Y5 and 6 boys have been involved in a football festival at Kingsley. Y5 children have taken part in the Athletics town final and a group of Y3 children have taken part in the Tennis Town Final competition. Once again, all children have competed to the best of their abilities and have worked together as a team. Well done to all involved.







# Aspire2Be

Mr Collinson's class completed a Lego engineering workshop; Sean guided them through potential courses, options, and careers as well as considering how engineering is vital to creating the world we live in. Children received their design briefs and equipment and worked in teams to design and develop their Lego vehicles before they went head-to-head in a final competition.

As part of Women's Engineering Week, our Year 4 children took part in a virtual event aimed at igniting interest in aviation careers among young minds. The children delved into the world of aviation careers, hearing from an aerospace engineer, apprentice engineer, lead engineer and a design engineer. The session challenged stereotypes around females in aviation and supported aspirations regardless of gender or background to see the possibilities if they wish to enter the sector in the future.

Earlier in the year, Geoff Scott from Moat Homes visited our aspiring builders, architects and designers and set them a challenge. A really big thank you to Geoff who visited us again today and awarded one very lucky winner with an Amazon voucher. Well done to the winner of this very generous prize.







# S HOO

# Newsletter

# Friday, 21st June

#### **Merit Winners**

Well done to our merit winners. As well as having 100% attendance, they have also demonstrated our Commando Joe 'Empathy'



#### **Y6 Residential**

The year 6 residential to Lockerbie Manor takes place on Monday  $24^{th}$  June – Wednesday  $26^{th}$  June. Final information has been circulated to all the families who are attending the trip.

# Sponsored Cycling and Defibrillator Use Training

We are looking forward to welcoming back Sergio from 'Red Sky Foundation' and Mark from 'North East Cycles' for next Friday's sponsored cycle event.

Sergio will be hosting a defibrillator training session for parents from 9:00 – 9:45 on this day. Places are limited to 30 adults. If you are interested, please ring the school the office for your name to be added to the list. Places will be allocated on a first come first served basis.

## **Sports Day**

Reminder that this year we aim to hold Sports Day on Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July. Our KS2 event will be on the morning and KS1 and Reception on the afternoon. Times will follow, but please note that KS2 pupils are expected to stay in school on the afternoon. Our back-up date, should weather effect the 3<sup>rd</sup>, is Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> July.

#### Summer Disco

This year's summer disco will take place on Monday  $\mathbf{1}^{st}$  July.

The disco will start straight after school. For those wanting to attend, children can bring a change of disco clothes to change into on the afternoon. Children not wishing to go will go home at normal time as usual (After School Club will be in the Heron Room that night). Reception, Y1 and Y2 pupils will dance first and then go for their refreshments, before being collected to go home from the KS1 playground at 5pm. Y3-Y6 pupils will have their refreshments first and then go into the dance hall before being collected from the KS2 playground at 5pm. There will additional drinks available throughout. The cost for entry and refreshments will be £3 per child and must be paid online via ParentPay. Children not attending the disco, or After School Club, must be collected and taken home at 3.20pm. Please note that the cut off for payment is noon Thursday (27.06.24).

## **Nursery New Starter Event**

It was lovely to see so many of you there on Tuesday for our first new starters event. Don't worry if you weren't able to make it as there is an additional event taking place on Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> June at 3:30. Thank you again to all who attended this Tuesday's session.